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What is happening in SARS 
 

2021 Wage Negotiations  

Members were previously informed that the PSA approached the High Court to force the employer to 

comply with the final leg of the wage agreement that was signed in 2019. This happened after the 

employer failed to implement the 6.2% salary increase as per the multi year agreement although the 

employer implemented 3.9% after various discussions. The PSA at the time appreciated the show of 

goodwill but maintained that the full 6.2% salary increase must be paid.  

 

The PSA can now confirm that all the required court documents including the various affidavits has now 

been submitted to the High Court. The PSA’s attorneys will engage the registrar of the High Court and 

ensure that the matter is set down to be argued before the court. We are hopeful that the matter will be 

set down to be argued soon.  

 

Members must not confuse the 2021 wage negotiations update with the 2022 wage negotiations where 

parties deadlocked and the PSA issued the Notice to embark on Industrial Action. Members are urged to 

ensure full participation in the coming strike to force the employer to come to the party as this is the only 

language that the employer understands. The fight for the rights and interests of the workers remains a 

priority for the PSA.  

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), send an email to 

ask@psa.co.za, or contact PSA Provincial Offices. 

 

Members will be informed of further developments.  
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